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ments cannot be democracies in name only, but must build upon the 
guiding principles of our time and struggle to ensure the preservation 
of essential civil liberties. 

Pan America's unprecedented spirit of cooperation bodes well for the 
2004 Summit of the Americas, when we will have the opportunity to 
review our progress and renew commitments to enhancing hemi
spheric relationships. Communication, trade, travel, and advances in 
technology have all combined to produce unprecedented levels of inte
gration and interdependence in the Western Hemisphere. And our con
tinued efforts toward a Free Trade Area of the Americas exemplify our 
commitment to building a legal framework that opens the way to self-
sustaining and wide-ranging prosperity. The free exchange of ideas and 
goods brings a unique vitality to our region, and serves as a catalyst 
for continuing economic development at the local and national levels. 

This past year provided sobering evidence that our freedoms are not 
free. We must continue to work together as a unified community to 
support and defend all peoples that are denied their rights and privi
leges by governments that fail to respect the essential elements of de
mocracy and human rights. In countering the threats of tyranny, pov
erty, and lawlessness, our collective goal must be to further the part
nership we share as standard bearers of a bold vision. By working to
gether to promote democracy, free trade, economic prosperity, effective 
governance, and human rights, we will keep the new Pan American 
spirit of freedom and cooperation alive and well for generations to 
come. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, GEORGE W. BUSH, President of the United 
States of America, by virtue of the authority vested in me by the Con
stitution and laws of the United States, do hereby proclaim April 14, 
2002, as Pan American Day and April 14 through April 20, 2002, as 
Pan American Week. I urge the Governors of the 50 States, the Gov
ernor of the Commonwealth of Puerto Rico, and the officials of other 
areas under the flag of the United States of America to honor these ob
servances with appropriate ceremonies and activities. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this twelfth day 
of April, in the year of our Lord two thousand two, and of the Inde
pendence of the United States of America the two hundred and twen
ty-sixth. 

GEORGE W. BUSH 

Proclamation 7541 of April 12, 2002 

Jewish Heritage Week, 2002 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 
Throughout our Nation's history, America has benefited from a greatly 
diverse population, comprising a vibrant mix of ideas, religions, na
tional origins, and ethnic backgrounds. And from this mix, we have in
herited a Nation based on democratic principles, free enterprise, and 
the freedom to pursue a better way of life. 
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Jewish Americans have played an important part in the success of the 
American experience. They have dedicated themselves to the chal
lenges of building a better America; and their patriotism, hard work, 
and faithful commitment to community and family have enriched our 
culture and improved our country. 

Since our Nation's founding, millions of Jews have immigrated to 
America, embracing the promise of opportunity and tolerance that 
forms the heart of the American dream. Jews fled persecution, po
groms, and the horrors of deadly prejudice to begin new lives where 
they could worship in freedom, prosper in society, and realize their 
dreams in peace. They also brought with them a spirit of faith and a 
strong work ethic that enhanced our culture and promoted national 
prosperity. 

The Jewish community in America has helped shape our Nation's her
itage and further our efforts toward building a land where all people 
can live free and be treated equally under the law. As entrepreneurs 
and public servants, scholars and philanthropists, and countless other 
callings, Jewish Americans have provided wisdom, energy, and leader
ship wherever they settled and in whatever calling they followed. 

During the early days of our Republic, President George Washington 
wrote to the Hebrew congregations of Philadelphia, New York, Charles
ton, and Richmond, to say that "The power and goodness of the Al
mighty were strongly manifested in the events of the late glorious revo
lution: and His kind interposition in our behalf, has been no less visi
ble in the establishment of our present equal government. In war He 
directed the sword, and in peace He has ruled in our councils." Presi
dent Washington's message is equally applicable today, as we engage 
in our war against terrorism and work to establish a lasting peace in 
the Middle East. 

In celebrating Jewish Heritage Week, we reflect with joy upon the 
many contributions Jewish Americans have made to the arts, edu
cation, industry, science, and our very way of life. The values and tra
ditions of Judaism have contributed greatly to our culture and history; 
and they have played a major role in the success of our great Nation. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, GEORGE W. BUSH, President of the United 
States of America, by virtue of the authority vested in me by the Con
stitution and laws of the United States, do hereby proclaim April 14 
through 21, 2002, as Jewish Heritage Week. I urge all Americans to 
learn about the history of Jewish Americans and to participate in ac
tivities that highlight the accomplishments of these citizens. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this twelfth day 
of April, in the year of our Lord two thousand two, and of the Inde
pendence of the United States of America the two hundred and twen
ty-sixth. 

GEORGE W. BUSH 
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